
 

 

Noah Talmatch 
The North Point 
35 Silver Street 
Portland, ME 04101 

August 3, 2015 
 

Re: Request for Consideration of Alternative Proposals for Outdoor Seating 
 

Dear Mr. Talmatch: 
 
Thanks for your second letter of June 24 suggesting alternative arrangements for outdoor 
seating at The North Point following the expiration of your current outdoor seating permit. 
As you know, we have discussed several different options to accommodate your needs 
under the revised outdoor seating regulations and I appreciate your persistence to find a 
solution that might work. 
 
You suggest bagging the parking meters across the street and temporarily rerouting traffic 
to allow for outdoor seating in front of your restaurant. Such an approach would involve 
significant public actions and expense. As you mention, the City Council did approve a pilot 
project on Federal Street so such a change is not unprecedented. However, it would require 
action by the City Council as well as compensation for public expense and revenue loss.  If 
you are interested in pursuing this route, the first step would be a request to have the item 
on the agenda of the City Council’s Transportation, Sustainability and Energy Committee. If 
you are interested in pursuing that route, you can contact Bruce Hyman in our 
Transportation Division at 207-874-8171 or bhyman@portlandmaine.gov.   
 
We value the contributions your business make to the vitality of the City, and appreciate 
your ongoing effort to find an outdoor seating solution.  
 
Sincerely, 

 
Jeff Levine 
 
cc:  Jon Jennings, City Manager 

Mayor Michael Brennan 
Kevin Donoghue, District One City Councilor 
Anita LaChance, Deputy City Manager 
Michael Bobinsky, Director of Public Services 
Tammy Munson, Inspections Division Director 
Bruce Hyman, Transportation Program Manager 
Business Licensing 







 

 

 
Noah Talmatch 
The North Point 
35 Silver Street 
Portland, ME 04101 

July 7, 2015 
 

Re: Request for Consideration of Alternative Proposals for Outdoor Seating 
 

Dear Mr. Talmatch: 
 
Thanks for your letter of June 24 suggesting alternative arrangements for outdoor 
seating at The North Point following the expiration of your current outdoor seating 
permit in August. 
 
As you note, your current outdoor seating arrangement will not meet the new 
outdoor seating regulations as it does not allow for 4’ of clearance on the public 
sidewalk. While you note that the existing basement wells limit the width of the 
sidewalk to as little as 3’3” in spots, that is a preexisting condition for limited 
lengths of passage. The goal of the new regulations is to accommodate those with 
disabilities as much as practicable, and therefore we don’t accept outdoor seating 
proposals that further limit accessibility. 
 
As you also note, we were not able to accept your earlier proposal for dining in the 
right-of-way as there is no parking space to utilize for outdoor seating in front of 
your restaurant.  
 
We have reviewed the two additional proposals in your June 24 letter and cannot 
support them at this time: 
 

• While widening the sidewalk and making Silver Street one-way would be a 
possibility for the future, current staff and capital budget limitations mean 
that we cannot consider such changes right now.   

• As for bagging some or all of the meters across the street and reserving that 
area for outdoor seating, doing so would create a situation where your 
servers would have to cross the street to serve customers. We can’t support 
that arrangement, as it would jeopardize those passing by as well as your 
staff. 

 
We value the contributions your business make to the vitality of the City, and 
appreciate your ongoing effort to find an outdoor seating solution. If you have 
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additional suggestions, we welcome them and will consider a way to maintain public 
safety, accessibility, and your outdoor seating preferences if possible. 
 
 
Sincerely, 

 
Jeff Levine 
 
cc:  Mayor Michael Brennan 

Kevin Donoghue, District One City Councilor 
Michael Sauschuck, Acting City Manager  
Anita LaChance, Deputy City Manager 
Michael Bobinsky, Director of Public Services 
Tammy Munson, Inspections Division Director 
Business Licensing 


































